
 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800  
WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005 

 
 

NOTICE OF REVISED COMMENT PERIOD  
 

CAPITAL GRID PROJECT 
 

November 7, 2018 
 
FORMAL CASE NO. 1144, IN THE MATTER OF THE POTOMAC ELECTRIC 
POWER COMPANY’S NOTICE TO CONSTRUCT TWO 230kV 
UNDERGROUND CIRCUITS FROM THE TAKOMA SUBSTATION TO THE 
REBUILT HARVARD SUBSTATION AND FROM THE REBUILT HARVARD 
SUBSTATION TO THE REBUILT CHAMPLAIN SUBSTATION (CAPITAL 
GRID PROJECT)    
 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 
(“Commission”) gives notice that interested persons may file supplemental initial 
comments on the Potomac Electric Power Company’s (“Pepco” or “Company”) 
comprehensive Capital Grid Application (“Capital Grid filing”) by December 10, 2018.  
The Commission is also extending the deadline for all reply comments to December 28, 
2018.   

 
2. On October 30, 2018, Pepco filed a Confidential Errata to the Quanta 

Report, correcting cost data and the cost-benefit analysis for the Mt. Vernon substation.1   
To allow all interested persons sufficient time to review the new cost data and cost-
benefit analysis, by Order No. 19738, the Commission extended the comment period in 
connection with Pepco’s Capital Grid filing.  

 
3. Therefore, interested persons are invited to provide supplemental 

comments by December 10, 2018.  Reply comments may be filed by December 28, 
2018, with Brinda Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, Public Service 
Commission of the District of Columbia, 1325 G Street, N.W., Suite 800, Washington, 
D.C. 20005 or at the Commission’s website at https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public 
comments.      

 
4. Pursuant to 15 DCMR §150, copies of Pepco’s Confidential Errata filing 

shall be made available only to interested persons who have signed an appropriate 
                                                 
1  Formal Case No. 1144, In the Matter of the Potomac Electric Power Company’s Notice to 
Construct Two 230 kV Underground Circuits from the Takoma Substation to the Rebuilt Harvard 
Substation and From the Rebuilt Harvard Substation to the Rebuilt Champlain Substation (“Capital Grid 
Project”) (“Formal Case No. 1144”), Potomac Electric Power Company’s Errata to the Study Performed 
by Quanta Technology filed as Appendix F to the Notice of Construction (“Confidential Errata”), filed 
October 30, 2018.  This document is confidential.    



 

confidentiality or proprietary agreement with the party claiming that its information is 
confidential or proprietary.  Persons with questions concerning this Notice should 
contact the Commission Secretary at (202) 626-5150 or psc-
commissionsecretary@dc.gov.  

 
 

  
 


